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NOTICE OF INTENT TO NEGOTIATE FOR AWARD 

 

The Manatee County Procurement Division provides notice of its intent to award a single source contract with a value  

of $60,545.64 to Stickney Equipment LLC for the provision of rotary jacks and installation services for the lifts at the 

26th Avenue East Fleet Facility.  

 

ENABLING/REGULATING AUTHORITY 

Federal/State Laws, Administrative Rulings, Manatee County Comp Plan/Land Development Code, 

Ordinances, Resolutions, Policy 

 

Manatee County Code of Laws 

 

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 

 

The Manatee County Procurement Division has completed a due diligence review and intends to procure rotary jacks 

and installation services for the lifts at the 26th Avenue East Fleet Facility from Stickney Equipment LLC without 

conducting a competitive solicitation process for the following reasons:    

 

Stickney Equipment LLC has been providing inspection services for the County’s lifts since 2018 giving them   

institutional knowledge of County practices and requirements. The inspections determine the ongoing and as-needed 

maintenance that is required to meet safety regulations.  

 

Stickney Equipment LLC is a multiple OEM authorized distributor that can provide the required inspection services 

and maintenance that the County requires for its lifts that are manufactured from a variety of different OEMs.    

  

Procuring rotary jacks and installation services from Stickney Equipment LLC will ensure compatibility with the 

County’s existing lifts and will ensure that the County is meeting the required safety regulations. 

   

A competitive solicitation process cannot reasonably be used, or, if used, will result in significantly higher 

administrative costs with an unknown outcome. 

  

Any company that believes it can provide this good/service must submit detailed information about its good/service to 

the Manatee County Procurement Division at purchasing@mymanatee.org no later than October 31, 2021 for evaluation 

and consideration.  
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